ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL
Mr Philip Baker
Assistant Chief Executive 
East Sussex County Council 

Sent via email: philip.baker@eastsussex.gov.uk 
Tuesday 28th May 2019

Dear Mr Baker
Lead Member Meeting to be held on 17th June 2019
Further to the notification of the above meeting, I write on behalf of fellow Councillors and parishioners.
We would request that the above meeting be deferred until such time as the new Lead Member, Cllr Claire Dowling, is firstly able to meet with Councillors in order for them to appraise her of the situation and stance of Alfriston Parish Council and a number of parishioners, and secondly for her to chair that meeting.
We have always been told that the decision on the proposed scheme would be taken by the Lead Member, now Cllr Dowling, and we have had no explanation as to why that does not continue to be the case.  We have in the past requested that Cllr Bennett recuse himself from making the final decision as we do not believe he is the right person to be taking it, for the reasons set out in our previous letter dated 12th October 2017. 
In any event the village has waited many months for a decision on the traffic lights scheme and the issue has been on the agenda for many years. We therefore consider it is not a matter of such urgency that the decision cannot wait until the Lead Member is available.
We look forward to hearing from you as to whether the meeting can be deferred so that Cllr Dowling can chair the same.
Your sincerely

Victoria Rutt

Clerk and RFO 
cc – Mr Rupert Clubb, Cllr Claire Dowling, Cllr Nick Bennett, Cllr Stephen Shing, Cllr Michael Lunn, Maria Caulfield MP, Mr James Vaks and Mr Andrew Keer 
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